Aguo Libre

Midstream

Kim Henderson

Sr. Manager, Regulatory Compliance
12515 Carriage Way

Oklahoma City, OK 73142
405.633.1840
Khenderson@selectenergy.com

December 13, 2022

Mr. Carl J. Chavez, UIC Group
Engineering Bureau

EMNRD - Qil Conservation Division
5200 Oakland Avenue, N.E. Suite 100
Albuquerque, NM 87113

RE: Request to Rescind Discharge Permit Renewal Application
Eunice No. 001, Brine Well
API 30-025-26884
Lea County, NM

Mr. Chavez-

Select Agua Libre Midstream, LLC (Transferee) is the new owner of the Eunice No. 1
Brine Well from Basic Energy Services, LLC (Transferer).

The Transferer submitted an application for an OCD Discharge Permit Renewal.

The Transferee and existing permit holder or Permittee hereby requests to rescind the
application and implement "Closure" under Permit Condition 2.D. In addition, the
Permittee has recently received approval from the Oil Conservation Division (OCD)
Permit Condition 2.E to plug and abandon the well under E-Permitting Action ID#
158179. The Permittee will be working to restore the land surface in coordination with its
PA efforts.

You may contact Mr. William Fegley at (318) 572-7315 or wfegley@lokienv.com or Kim
Henderson at (405) 633-1840 for any questions or need for further communications
based on this letter.

Sincerely,

JROV~—

Kim Henderson
Select Agua Libre Midstream, LLC



